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CCGA Board Meeting 
January 3, 2000 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, January 3 at 6:30pm by our President, Burt Wronsky. 

Burt welcomed everyone in attendance. 13 members were present. 
Secretary's Report 

Kathy Cornforth read the minutes from the November meeting A motion to accept the minutes 
was made by Keith Sizemore and Wayne Jones seconded In addition, Kathy read the minutes of 
our December meeting and election. Don Lemon moved to accept the reading of the minutes and 
Mike Cornforth seconded the motion The minutes of both meetings were approved as read 

Burt thanked Kathy and Keith Sizemore for their past efforts as Secretary and Treasurer during 
1999. 

Treasurer's Report 

Keith Sizemore presented the Treasurer's Report. 
Beginning Balance: $2,071.33 
Total Deposits: 270.00 
Total Expenses: 0.00 
Ending Balance: $2,341.33 

Keith also reported that we now have 55 members of the CCGA and submitted an updated roster. 
A motion to accept the Treasurer's report was made by Kathy Cornforth and seconded by Don 
Lemon. The motion was approved A discussion following the Treasurer's Report was held 
regarding the current size of our membership. Keith informed us that our membership typically 
grows once we have our first tournament Our current number is pretty much in line with where we 
were last year. 

Staff Report—Lance Bailey 

Lance thanked past officers for all their good and hard work and welcomed the new officers for 
2000. 
The upcoming Par 3 golf tournament was explained regarding format, rules, etc. 
Lance reported that the Hole in One Jug was up to $1,725. Also, he clarified that two witnesses 
would be required for a hole in one. 
New steps to prevent slow play were explained. Effective January 1 a flag system is being 
implemented and will be used by the rangers to let golfers know whether they are keeping an 
acceptable pace of play. Literature is being prepared for golfers which will further explain the 
process. Burt encouraged Lance to discuss with rangers using discretion in implementing this 
new system. 
Also, the yellow no cart signs are being moved closer to the greens to help speed up play. 
A new Wednesday morning members league is attempting to form. Roger Fairchild and Bill 
Mitchell are leading this effort. An "official black book" is now being used for all league play 
such as this and the seniors . 
Lance was asked for and gave an explanation of how the club is handling tee times when we have 
frost delays. He explained that the "flip flop"method is being used in order to accommodate the 
most people possible. 
Bill Brown voiced his displeasure with the condition around the swampy area on Hole No. 3 and 
the need for beautification. Lance agreed that some improvement was needed. Money and EPA 
requirements make it unlikely any major will be done. However, Randy and crew will be clearing 
away as much vegetation as possible this year to make this area look better. 
No. 4 green was discussed. It is better but remains a problem because of underlying sludge in the 
soil. 



• Old Business 

George Patterson reported on his findings regarding t e subject of what to do with excess funds 
that have been in our Treasury for some time now. George hat scussion with numerous members of our 
organization on this subject. His findings revealed no lack of diverse ideas about how to spend this money. 
These ideas ranged from using the money to reduce members fees in golf tournament to beautifying the 
golf course. One idea was to use at least some of this money to encourage young disadvantaged youths to 
learn how to play golf. Andy Hendrix shared with us information about an organization that he and others 
give their time toward . It is called Masters City Golf and it is for all disadvanged area youths starting at 
about the age of 10 and up. They have a fund raising golf tournament during the summer and ask for 
sponsor to donate. This idea was discussed by the group at length. Further consideration of this and other 
ideas was deferred to a future meeting. 

Doug McLane moved that we donate $100 to the favorite charity of any future deceased member 
rather than continuing to plant trees, put up plaques, etc. The motion was seconded by Andy Hendrix and 
approved by the members in attendance. 

A discussion was held regarding the disbursement of money raised through selling mulligans at 
golf tournaments that we sponsor. A motion was made by Doug McLane that we put 75% of the money 
raised by selling mulligans back into prize money. Jack Stillwaggon seconded this motion and it was 
passed by the group. 

Beautification of the course was discussed. This discussion revolved around what can we as the 
CCGA do and what should the owners of the golf course do. Lance stated that he would support the club 
sharing the expense of beautication as long as it is kept reasonable. He noted that the club has planted 
shrubs behind the back of No. 4 green this month 

New Business 

Bert mentioned that he had been approached by a member with the suggestion that we cap the 
Hole In One prize money at $1,000 and any excess be rolled over to the next hole in one. A discussion 
ensued on this subject. During the discussion it was decided that the CCGA does not have any authority 
over the rules for the hole in one prize money and therefore the discussion was terminated. 

A motion was made by Joel Peecook and seconded by George Patterson that the old unclaimed 
money from the dog fight be put into the hole in one pot. The motion was approved. 

Jack Stillwaggon moved to adjourn the meeting and this was seconded by George Patterson. 
The next meeting will be held on Monday, March 6, at 6:30 p.m. 
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• CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER REPORT — Jan. 3, 2000 

Date 	Item 	Amount 	Reason 	 Balance 
12/04/99 	Balance 	 Beginning Balance 	2071.33 
12/18/99 	Deposit 	270.00 	2000 CCGA dues (54) 	2341.33 

Beginning Balance: $2071.33 
Total Deposits: $270.00 
Total Expenses: $0.00 
Ending Balance: $2341.33 

Submitted by Keith Sizemore 1/03/00 
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Cedar Creek Golf Association — 2000 Member Roster 

Albrecht, Kevin 	 Padgett, Jim 
Andrews, John 	 Patterson, George 
Boone, Alvin 	 Payne, Bill 
Brock, B.T. 	 Peecook, Joel 
Brown, Bill 	 Phillips, Ron 
Brown, Steve 	 Polk, Cecil 
Chavous, Andy 	 Raith, Dennis 
Claflin, Doreen 	 Sapanaro, Frank 
Cooper, Barry 	 Sizemore, Keith 
Cornforth, Kathy 	Sizemore, Marc 
Cornforth, Mike 	 Snyder, Doug 
Doe, John 	 Starbuck, Peggy 
Eddins, Eddie 	 Starbuck, Todd 
Eden, John 	 Stillwagon, Jack 
Englhardt, John 	 Sullivan, Jerry 
Fairchild, Doris 	 Sullivan, Pat 
Ferko, George 	 Sundvall, Chuck 
Glass, Dick 	 Sundvall, Dawn 
Gregory, James 	 Sykes, Tom 
Griffin, Ed 	 Thomas, Bob 
Griffin, Ruth 	 Wiggins, J.D. 

•
Hooke, Gail 
Johnson, 	

Wronsky, Burt 
ohnson, Lou  

Kapp, Chuck 	 iiNG"%f; 4✓AyktC 

Katz, Peggy 
Kearson, Lamar 
Kothera, Jerry 
Lemon, Don 
Marks, Bill 
Mayancsik, Bernie 
Mclane, Doug 
Molony, Bill 
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CCGA BOARD MEETING 

February 7, 2000 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, February 7, at 6:30 p. m. Bert Wronsky welcomed everyone 
in attendance. 14 members were present. 

Secretary's Report 

John Andrews read the minutes from the January meeting. Kathy Cornforth moved to accept the 
minutes as read and Joel Peecook seconded. The minutes were approved. 

Treasurer's Report 

In Keith Sizemore's absence, Bert read the Treasurer's report. 
Beginning Balance: $2,341 33 
Total Deposits: 34.00 
Total Expenses: 9 . 25 
Ending Balance: $2,366.08 

Jack Stillwaggon moved that the Treasurer's report be accepted and George Patterson accepted. 
The motion was approved. 

Staff Report 

Lance Bailey presented the staff report. The next two tournaments at the club will be on February 
26, a captain's choice. On March 3 we will have a night golf tournament. In addition Lance mentioned 
that the CSRA is having a tournament on February 28 at Midland Valley. Cedar Creek will be hosting a 
similar tournament in May. 

A golf card will be for sale in the pro shop that will enable you to play 10 area courses at 
significantly discounted rates. The cost of the card is $25.00. Each course allows you to play two times 
during the year at the discounted rates. 

Lance recently attended a PGA show and exhibition. As a result, the pro shop will be featuring 
some new model Callaway equipment. Also, he noted that Callway has a new (and expensive) high tech 
ball they are introducing. 

The new black tees will be introduced during February. The USGA rating for these tees will be 
66.6 and the slope is 122. The scorecards will show these tees later this year after current supplies are 
exhausted. The computer will be modified shortly to allow one to enter scores for these tees. 

A discussion ensued regarding how the black tees would work in various tournaments as well as 
the dog fights. No final decision was made however, there appeared to be general consensus that black tees 
should generally be used by high handicap and/or players over 65 if they prefer to use these tees. Bert 
Wronsky's recommendation for the dog fight was that anyone using the black tees in the dog fight should 
establish a new handicap from these tees and not be allowed to play from the white tees again until they 
reestablish a new handicap from the white tees. Handicap in this case meaning a dog fight handicap. 

A suggestion was made to Lance that windshields be wiped off on a periodic basis. 
A suggestion was made to Lance that No. 7 trap needs further maintenance since it continues not 

to drain properly and is requiring continual maintenace. 
A discussion regarding yardage markers included comments by Jack Stillwaggon that he felt the 

markers for 150 yards was incorrect on No. 12 and Bert added that may also be the case on No. 13. Lance 
feels that sprinkler head markers are pretty accurate but that some 150 yard markers could be slightly off. 

Tournament Director's Report 

Mike Cornforth gave the report and reitterated the information on the nine hole night golf 
tournament on March 3. 

Mike talked about the upcoming Memorial tournament. Last year we had the Houston and 
messura tournaments. This year we are considering having just one tournament to honor all disceased 
members. The suggestion was made by Burt to donate $100 to the Houston Memorial and the remainder 
the cancer society from the net proceeds from this tournament. This tournament will be held most likely in 
April. 



• Tournament Director's Report—Mike Cornforth 
Mike reported that our first CCGA tournament will be a two man best ball night golf tournament. 
This is tentatively scheduled for March 5. 
Mike gave a report from the Ad Hoc Black Tee Committee comprised of himself, Lance and Joel 
Peecook. A new set of tees are being recommended that would be 5,800 yards long The tees 
would be placed variously on either the front of the white tees or the back of the red tees. An 
exception to this may be No. 6, which may require a new tee. A course rating and index will be 
secured by Lance from the SCGA. This will take 1-2 months most likely. Mike explained how 
these tees would work during dog fights, tournaments, etc. Lance explained that the computer 
would be modified to show a handicap from the black tees. All of this work is going forward and 
will be implemented as quickly as possible. 
Burt suggested to Mike that we should examine the possibility of doing one major memorial 
tournament to honor our deceased members. Mike agreed to look into this. 
Old Business 
A question was raised regarding what had we agreed to in the past regarding the awarding of golf 
hats to members who attend board meetings with no absences or few absences. Bert asked the 
secretary to check prior minutes to confirm what had been agreed to on this subject. 
New Business 
Keith Sizemore raised the issue of what, if anything, should we do with excess money we have in 
the treasury. After some discussion, Burt appointed George Patterson to form an ad hoc 
committee to bring back a recommendation to the group on this subject. 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Wayne Jones and seconded by Don Lemon. 

The next meeting will be held on Monday, February, 7 at 6:30 PM 

• 



CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER REPORT — Vela. 7,2.000 

Date- Item Amount Reason_ Balance 
12/04/99 Balance Beginning Balance 2071-.33 
12/18/99 Deposit 270.00 2000 CCGA dues (54) 2341.33 

1/03/00 Expense 9.25 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2332.08 
1/24/00 Deposit 34.00 2-Member Dues, 

3-CCGA Caps 2366.08 

Beginning Balance: $2341.33 
Total Deposits: $34.00 
Total Expenses: $9.25 
Ending Balance: $2366.08 

Submitted by Keith Sizemore 1/07/00 
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cnniek Board Meeting 
March A, 2000 

The Meeting was called to order on Monday, March 6, at 6:3n p.m. 
Bert Wronsky welcomed everyone in attendance. 15 members were present. 

Secretary's Report 
John Andrews read the minutes from the February meeting. A 

clarification to the minutes was made regarding unclaimed dog fight money going 
into the hole in one pot. The money will go into the pot if unclaimed after six 
months. Jack Stillwaggon moved the minutes be accepted as clarified. Don 
Lemon seconded. The minutes were approved. 

Treasurer's Report 
In Keith Sizemore's absence, Don Lemon read the Treasurer's 

Report. There was no activity in the account during February. The balance in 
the account remains $2,366.08. Ed Griffin moved the report be accepted. Doug 
McClain seconded. The report was approved. 

Staff Report 
Mike Hoffstetter presented the staff report: Mike announced that the 

Memorial Golf Tournament would be held on March 18, 2000. It will consist of a 
four man c-aptain's choice picked by the computer. On Monday, March 20, the 
club will host a Member Appreciation Day. The Member Guest Tournament will 
be held on May 13 and 14. Mike encouraged us all to try and bring a guest to 
this tournament. The Club Championship is scheduled for August 26 and 27. 
The hope is that we can get more people participating and more diversity of 
groups that play. The Night Golf Tournament had about 20 players. Jerry and 
Pat Sullivan won low gross. J. D Wiggins and Steve Brown won low net. 

Some 70 new golf carts arrived in early March. They are the same 
basic model cart and are equipped similarly to the previous carts. The club has 
been experiencing an abnormal number of flat tires on carts caused by golf tees. 
Mike encouraged everyone to pick up any tees they see on the course. 

A Fish Dinner will be held on Friday, March 20. 
Mike reviewed the new rules regarding walking, running, etc. on the 

cart paths. The back nine can be used up to 9 am. for this purpose and the front 
nine is ok during the last two hours before dark. 

Joel Peecook thanked the staff for the good work that was done in 
finally getting the trap fully repaired on Number 7 hole and fixing the 150 yard 
markers. 

Mike noted that the spike shoe survey that was recently done 
showed that only five golfers out of 237 were wearing spikes. This led the staff to 
believe that spikes were not a big problem on the course and they do not plan to 
change the spike policy at this time. 

Other comments from various members concerned seeing jeans 
randomly being worn on the course in violation of club rules, some traps need 
some new sand , etc. 

Bert ended this portion of the meeting with a request that the club 
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go all out to promote the Memorial Tournament this year since it is a charity 
event and normally raises a considerable amount of money_ . 

Tournament Director's Report 
Mike Cornforth presented his report and began by reviewing this 

year's Memorial Tournament. This year the tournament honors past members 
who have died since the club was opened_ Specifically to be honored will be 
members Sparkes, Molony, Messura, Lovelace and Foulkes. Mike noted that at 
this year's tournament we would be selling unlimited mulligans to increase the 
prize money. 

Future tournaments tentively planned include events on April 22, 
May 27 and a Red, White and Blue event on July 1. 

Old Business 
Fl irthrtr rli  rl sesinn  tank pfr-Inp rAgArrling what did vvp agrAA to 

regarding qualifying for straw hats by aftending a 	 II I 	number of meetings 
of the CSGA. No final resolution was made pending one final attempt to secure 
the minutes of the meeting from last year when this item was passed by the 
membership. 

A lona discussion took place regarding the rules governing black 
tees during dogfights. After considerable back and forth, Ed Griffin moved that 
during requalifyina for black tee play, players would simply have three points 
addedto their target. After a second to this motion and more discusion , the 
motion did not pass. Doug McClain then moved that to be eligible to play from 
the black tees a players must play three rounds from these tees to requalify for a 
target from these tees. During these requalifying rounds a player would only be 
eligible to win the closest to the pin prizes. The motion was further amended by 
Burt to limit black tee play in dogfights to players who are 65 or over and/or have 
a 22 or higher USGA handicap. This amended motion was seconded by Jack 
Stillwaggon and passed by a vote of the members present. 

New Business 
Kathy, r-rnTlfrNrth hirm ightlip th  prohlPrn of civirette hs  itts ha:fig 

ffirown around the course, particuiarly on and around greens. Bert suggested 
that this item be mentioned in next months Sandbagger. 

Don Lemon brought up the issue of many of the traps being left 
unraked by players. He made the suggestion that this item also be mentioned in 
the Sandbagger. 

Jack Stillwaggon moved that the meeting be adjourned and this 
was seconded by Mike Cornforth. The meeting was adjourned at 8:15p.m. Our 
next meeting will be held on Monday, April 3, 2000. 

• 



• CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER REPORT — Feb. 7, 2000 

Date Item Amount Reason Balance 
12/04/99 Balance Beginning Balance 2071.33 
12/18/99 Deposit 270.00 2000 CCGA dues (54) 2341.33 

1/03/00 Expense 9.25 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2332.08 
1/24/00 Deposit 34.00 2-Member Dues, 

3-CCGA Caps 2366.08 

Beginning Balance: $2341.33 
Total Deposits: $34.00 
Total Expenses: $9.25 
Ending Balance: $2366.08 

Submitted by Keith Sizemore 2/07/00 
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CCGA BOARD MEETING 

April 3,2000 

The meeting was called to order on Monday April 3, at 6:35pm. 
Bert Wronsky welcomed everyone in attendance. 11 members were 
present. 

Secretary's Report 
Don Lemon read the minutes of the March 6 th  meeting in the 

absence of John Andrews. Jack Stillwaggon moved that the minutes 
be accepted as read and Joel Peecook seconded the motion. The 
minutes were approved. Jerry Sullivan requested that those playing 
from the black tees please note it on the sign up sheet on the day of 
play. 

Treasurer's Report 
Keith Sizemore presented the treasurer's report noting that we 

had a beginning balance of $2,366.08 on March 1 and an ending 
balance of 2,364.58 on April 1. A $300.00 donation to the Cancer 
Society was made from the proceeds collected during the Memorial 
tournament. Money from the sale of mulligans in the Memorial 
Tournament went toward prizes. Eight new members were enrolled 
during the month. A motion to accept the report was made by Mike 
Cornforth and seconded by Jack Stillwaggon. The report was 
approved with no further discussion. 

Staff Report 
Mike Hoffstetter presented the staff report. Mike extended 

thanks to the CCGA for its cooperation during Master's week. He 
noted that while there is a significant increase in play during this week 
there were still tee times available. He felt that the course is in very 
good condtion for this time of the year. There was general agreement 
with this statement among those in attendance. Mike noted that 70 
new golf carts had arrived and that 10 additional carts were added 
during Master's week. 

A discussion ensued regarding cigarette butts littering the • 	course. The club would like smokers to dispose of cigarette butts in 
empty soda cans, etc. while playing. Signs are being prepared to 



• 	address this and some other issues and will be placed in carts and 
around the course. 

There was a discussion regarding several issues including 
traps being left unraked, failure to repair ball marks and divots and 
wearing denim while playing the course. Mike stated that these 
issues have been addressed with the rangers and they attempt to get 
the cooperation of players to observe the rules and proper golf 
ettiquette. The previously mentioned signs will also address some or 
all of these issues. Mike noted that players themselves when in a 
group can help matters by pointing out violations to other players in 
their group. 

Don Lemon noted that he has observed several of the high 
school age players routinely violating some of the rules and asked 
Mike to notify the coaches and encourage them to incorporate proper 
golf etiquette as part of their teaching players about how to play the 
game. Mike agreed to do this and has already begun talking with 
some coaches. 

Doug Snyder encouraged the club to put some new sand in 
many of the traps. Mike will take this issue to the next staff meeting. 

•
Their was agreement among members at the meeting that new sand 
is needed in many traps. 

Pat Sullivan asked about the policy of young children riding 
and/or driving golf carts. She also noted that she has seen young 
children on the course, not playing golf, and being in danger of being 
hit by golfers who were playing. Mike stated that the policy of the 
club is to allow young children to ride with adult supervision but they 
are not allowed to drive a cart unless they have a valid SC drivers 
license 

Lastly, Burt Wronsky asked Mike to see if the cart staff could do 
a better job of filling the sand bottles before putting the carts out for 
play. Mike agreed to take care of this issue. 

In a final comment, Mike noted that there were two outside 
tournaments schduled for April—A Baptist Seniors tournament on 
April 24th  and a Walmart tournament on April 27 th . 

Tournament Director's Report 
Mike Cornforth presented his report by reviewing how 

successful the Memorial Tournament had been. He noted that no 

•
tournaments are scheduled for the month of April. There will be a 
tournament during May which will feature a different format for each 



• 

• 

six holes of the round. Further details on this tournament and how it 
will work will be available soon. The Club Championship is 
scheduled for August 26 and 27 th . A member/guest tournament is 
scheduled for October 28th  and 29th . 

Some discussion ensued about what could or should be done 
during the member/guest. The size of our present day club house 
precludes us from having a social event during this tournament such 
as a dinner dance which is traditionally a part of many clubs 
member/guest tournaments. We will continue to look at this 
tournament and see if changes are needed that can be done given 
our clubhouse. 

Mike indicated that a Bubba tournament may be held during 
June. Finally, he indicated that he would wecome anyone who may 
want to help him in organizing and conducting this year's 
tournaments. 

Old Business 
After some discussion, a motion was made by Jack Stillwaggon 

and amended by Doug Snyder, as follows: Beginning July 1, 1999, 
any member attending six meetings during a rolling twelve month 
period will qualify for one Cedar Creek straw hat.. This motion was 
seconded by Mike Cornforth and the motion was passed. 

New Business 
There was no new business. 

Jack Stillwaggon moved that the meeting be adjourned and this 
was seconded by Mike Cornforth. The meeting was adjourned at 
8:00pm. Our next meeting will be held on Monday, May 1. 

• 



• 	
CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER REPORT —. April 3, 2000 

Date Item Amount Reason Balance 
12/04/99 Balance Beginning Balance 2071.33 
12/18/99 Deposit 270.00 2000 CCGA dues (54) 2341.33 
1/03/00 Expense 9.25 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2332.08 
1/24/00 Deposit 34.00 2-Member Dues, 

3-CCGA Caps 2366.08 
2/00/00 No Activity 2366.08 
3/27/00 Deposit 300.00 Memorial Tournament 2666.08- 
3/27/00 Deposit 40.00 8-ec-GA Member Dues 2706.08 
3/27/00 Expense 300.00 Donation-Am. Cancer Soc. 2406.08 
4/01/00 Expense 41.50 CCGA Mtg. Ref. (Feb. 

and March) 2364.58 

Beginning Balance: $2366.08 
Total Deposits: $340.00 
Total Expenses: $341.50 
Ending Balance: $2364.58 

Submitted by Keith Sizemore 4/03/00 

• 



• Cedar Creek Golf Association — 2000 Member Roster 

Albrecht, Kevin 	 Padgett, Jim 
Andrews, John 	 Patterson, George 
Boone, Alvin 	 Payne, Bill 
Brock, B.T. 	 Peecook, Joel 
Brown, Bill 	 Phillips, Ron 
Brown, Steve 	 Polk, Cecil 
Chavous, Andy 	 Raith, Dennis 
Claflin, Doreen 	 Sapanaro, Frank 
Cooper, Barry 	 Sizemore, Keith 
Cornforth, Kathy 	Sizemore, Marc 
Cornforth, Mike 	 Snyder, Doug 
Doe, John 	 Starbuck, Peggy 
Eddins, Eddie 	 Starbuck, Todd 
Eden, John 	 Stillwagon, Jack 
Englhardt, John 	 Sullivan, Jerry 
Fairchild, Doris 	 Sullivan, Pat 
Ferko, George 	 Sundvall, Chuck 
Glass, Dick 	 Sundvall, Dawn 
Gregory, James 	 Sykes, Tom 
Griffin, Ed 	 Thomas, Bob 
Griffin, Ruth 	 Wiggins, J.D. 
Hooke, Gail 	 Wronsky, Burt 
Johnson, Lou 	 Jones, Wayne 
Kapp, Chuck 	 Beard, Otis 
Katz, Peggy 	 Pecoraro, Paul 
Kearson, Lamar 	 Bahen, John 
Kothera, Jerry 	 Brink, Jim 
Lemon, Don 	 Holcombe, Bobby 
Marks, Bill 	 Lloyd, Dan 
Mayancsik, Bernie 	Kolkman, Eugene 
McLane, Doug 	 Goldthorpe, Harry 
Molony, Bill 	 Heath, Kevin 

Updated 4/02/00 — 64 Members 
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CCGA BOARD MEETING 

May 1, 2000 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, May 1 at 6:30 pm. Bert 
Wronsky welcomed everyone in attendance. 12 members were present. 

Secretary's Report 
John Andrews read the minutes from the April meeting. Keith 

Sizemore moved that the minutes be accepted as read and Jack 
Stillwaggon seconded the motion. The minutes were approved. 

Treasurer's Report 
Keith Sizemore presented the treasurer's report noting that we had a 

beginning balance of $2,364.58 on April / and an ending balance of 
$2,343.58 on May 1. A motion to accept the report was made by Bill Marks 
and seconded by George Patterson. The report was approved with no 
further discussion. 

Prior to the staff report being given, Bert indicated that he would like 
the secretary to report back to him at the next meeting who would qualify 
for straw hats according to the motion that was passed on this subject at 
the prior meeting. Lance will then be given an order for an appropriate 
number of hats to be purchased. 

Staff Report 
Lance Bailey gave the staff report. A tournament will be held at the 

club on May 27th. It will feature a unique format using two person teams. 
Six holes will be best ball, six holes will be alternate ball and six holes will 
be a captain's choice. A varying percentage of handicap will be used with 
each format. There will be a low gross/low net winner for each six holes 
and overall. 

Special dinners will be held during the month of May on the 13th and 
25th 

Lance noted that several corporate tournaments will be held in May. 
Most will occur on Mondays or Fridays. On May 29 th  a members 
appreciation day will occur. 

A number of comments came from the group following Lance's 
presentation. Several comments were made that tee markers need to be 
moved more often to avoid excessive wear on the tees. Also, a comment 
was made that yardage stripes on the cart paths need to be renewed. Jack 
Stillwaggon noted that on the 14th hole he thought that the no cart signs 
could be moved further forward. It was noted that during a recent 
corporate tournament a youth was seen driving a cart throughout the day. 
Don Lemon observed that he has seen people walking on the front nine 
during the morning hours in violation of the rules. Bert Wronsky noted that 
there has been several occasions when there were no cups for water 
coolers. 

Lance responded that he noted all these comments and would look 
into each of them. In addition, he commented on the vandalism that 



occurred several weeks ago. Over $2,000 in damage occurred to the 
grounds , water coolers, etc. He indicated that insurance money will help 
to defer most of the damage and will be used to purchase new water 
coolers which will have locks. 

In response to a question from John Andrews, Lance commented on 
the use of Cedar Creek by members of Woodside. As a matter of courtesy, 
Woodside members will be able to schedule tee times at Cedar Creek from 
June 15 to September 1 one week in advance. This is being done while 
repairs are taking place at Woodside and several area golf courses are 
cooperating in a similar manner. Bert asked Lance to announce this in the 
monthly newsletter and remind CC members that they may want to book 
their tee times earlier. 

Tournaments Director's Report 
Mike Cornforth was unable to attend due to an illness in the family. 
Old Business 
A lengthy discussion took place regarding traps, sand in traps, not 

raking traps, etc. 
Don Lemon asked Lance if he could give us an update as to how the 

"War On Slow Play" was going. Lance indicated that he believed that the 
course was generally being played faster than at this time last year. He 
believed the dog fight was somewhat faster this year. He also indicated that 
he has been working with the rangers to develop more consistency in 
applying slow play rules. Lance indicated that the flag system may be 

•
misinterpreted by some players. He pointed out that it is only intended to 
let you know the pace of play and does not necessarily mean that the 
group you are playing with is causing the problem. 

In summary, Lance says this program is a compromise in an attempt 
to make the golf course a better place to play. 

In response to a question, Lance commented that the trip to 
Scotland is going forward and eight people will be making this trip. He is 
also looking into golf package trips that could be taken this fall. 

In response to a question, Bert indicated that he has not received a 
proposal from Andy Hendrix yet regarding supporting the Master's City 
Golf Tournament to help raise money for disadvantaged youths to learn 
how to play golf. 

In closing , Bert noted that the $300.00 that we raised for the Cancer 
Society in a recent tournament will be donated to the "Run For Life" . Cedar 
Creek Golf Association will be noted as a contributor in the advertising for 
this fund raiser. 

New Business 
There was no new business. 

Jack Stillwaggon moved to adjourn and George Patterson seconded. 
The meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m. Our next meeting will be held on 
Monday, June 5. • 



• 	CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER REPORT — May 1, 2000 

Date Item Amount Reason Balance 
12/04/99 Balance Beginning Balance 2071.33 
12/18/99 Deposit 270.00 2000 CCGA dues (54) 2341.33 
1/03/00 Expense 9.25 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2332.08 
1/24/00 Deposit 34.00 2-Member Dues, 

3-CCGA Caps 2366.08 
2/00/00 No Activity 2366.08 
3/27/00 Deposit 300.00 Memorial Tournament 2666.08 
3/27/00 Deposit 40.00 8-CCGA Member Dues 2706.08 
3/27/00 Expense 300.00 Donation-Am. Cancer Soc. 2406.08 
4/01/00 Expense 41.50 CCGA Mtg. Ref. (Feb. 

and March) 2364.58 

4/03/00 Expense 21.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2343.58 

Beginning Balance: $2364.58 
Total Deposits: $0.00 
Total Expenses: $21.00 
Ending Balance: $2343.58 

• Submitted by Keith Sizemore 5/01/00 
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June 5, 20000 

BertWronsky, President 
Cedar Creek Golf Association 

RE: Meeting Attendance Over Prior 12 Months 

Dear Bert, 

In response to your request, the following people based upon 
attending six or more meetings during the past 12 months, qualify for 
straw hats under the motion recently passed at a meeting of the Cedar 
Creek Golf Association: 

Jack Stillwaggon 
Mike Cornforth 
Joel Peecook 
Ed Griffin 
Kathy Cornforth 
Keith Sizemore 
Bert Wronsky 
Don Lemon 
John Andrews 

In addition, there are five members who have attended four or 
five meetings and are active members who will likely qualify between 
now and the end of the year. 

Sincerely, 

John Andrews, 
Secretary, CCGA 

• 
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CCGA BOARD MEETING 
JUNE 5, 2000 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, June 5 at 6:30 pm. 
Burt Wronsky welcomed everyone in attendance. Nine members were 
present. 

Secretary's Report 
John Andrews read the minutes from the May meeting. Jack 

Stillwaggon moved that the minutes be accepted as read and Joel Peecook 
seconded the motion. The minutes were approved as read 

Treasurer's Report 
In Keith Sizemore's absence, Don Lemon read the Treasurer's 

Report. We began the month of May with a balance of $2,-313 and ended 
the month with a balance of $2,3 13. Doug McLain moved that the report 
be accepted as read and Jack Stillwaggon seconded The motion was 
approved 

Staff Report 
Rocky Oswald gave the staff report. He noted that Golf Digest 

recently notified the Club that it had received a 4 Star rating out of a 
possible 5 Stars. This is the same rating that we had previously and is 
obviously quite good 

The Junior Golf Clinics will be held again this summer during June 
and July. The cost is $75 and is for children ages 10 to 16. 

The Domestic Dispute golf tournament for couples will be held on 
June 23 and will be a nine hole event including dinner. 

Houndslake Country Club is looking for caddies for a state women's 
golf tournament being held there during July 9-14. 

During this summer, on Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays, number 
10 tee will be open for use beginning at 8:00am. Number 1 tee will be 
open as usual at 7:00am. Groups will be allowed to start off both front 
and back. 

A number of comments were made expressing general 
dissatisfaction with the sand traps. Rocky agreed to address these issues 
with Randy in an attempt to resolve them. 

A discussion ensued regarding why do rangers flag the field when in 
most cases it is one or two groups holding up everyone else. Most thought 
the time could be better spent by the rangers moving the slower groups 



• 	along than informing others being held up that they were playing at less 
than a four hour and twenty minute pace. 

Rocky announced that Randy and crew will be aerating the course 
in mid July. Also, the club would appreciate anyone who would volunteer 
to donate used slacks for the purpose of letting a player who is wearing 
denim play in appropriate clothing. 

Jack Stillwaggon noted that some areas on the course need to be 
marked as ground under repair. He particularly pointed to an area on 
hole number four near the left 150 yard marker that needs to be marked 
Also, he thinks it is unclear whether the left rough on hole number 6 is 
ground under repair. In conclusion, Rocky was asked whether any more 
work was planned on the pond in front of hole number 3? Rocky did no' 
think any more work was currently planned 

Tournament Director's Report 

In Mike Cornforth's absence, Burt presented the report. On July 1, 
the Red, White and Blue Tournament will be held Burt mentioned that he 
was disappointed in the attendance at the last tournament—only 24 
players participated. A discussion ensued regarding ideas to improve 
tournament participation. It was agreed that we need to be more proactive 
in asking people to participate in upcoming tournaments. Simply asking a 
friend will probably lead to more people playing. 

After a lengthy discussion about various aspects of using the black 
tees and how the handicaps will be calculated,etc. it was agreed that Lance 
would be asked to give us further explanation at the next meeting. 

Old Business 

Burt read a letter from John Andrews that explained who currently 
qualifies for the straw hat award for meeting attendance. Nine members 
currently qualify and several more only lack one or two meetings of 
qualifying. Burt will provide this information to Lance so the hats can be 
ordered as soon as possible. 

New Business 

There was no new business. 

• 

• 



Upon motion and second the group voted to adjourn the meeting. 
The next meeting will be held on Monday, July 3, 2000. 

• 

• 
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CCGA BOARD MEETING 

July 3, 2000 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, July 3, 2000 at 6:30 PM. Burt 
Wronsky welcomed everyone in attendance. 11 members were present. 

Secretary's Report 
John Andrews read the minutes of the June 5 th  meeting. Jack Stillwaggon moved 

that the minutes be accepted as read and Don Lemon seconded. The minutes were 
approved. A suggestion was made that the minutes be sent to Lance and Randy and that 
they be posted on the bulletin board. This was accepted and will be done beginning in 
July. 

Treasurer's Report 
Keith Sizemore presented the treasurer's report noting that we had a balance of 

$2,323.33. Total expenses during the month were $20.25. In addition, 20 new members 
have been added since the last membership report. Total membership as of 7/2/00 is 84 
members. 

Don Lemon moved the report be approved and Jack Stillwaggon seconded. The 
report was approved. 

Burt Wronsky noted that $175 was added to the prize money at the last 
tournament as a result of selling mulligans. 

Hats for having attended 6 of the last 12 meetings have been ordered and will be 
in soon. About 10 members currently qualify. 

In response to a question, Burt reviewed what we have done with money in the 
Treasury over the past two years and items that have been considered. 

Staff Report 
Scott Wilson presented the staff report. There will be a "Tiger Woods" 

tournament on July 28 at 3:30 PM with a shotgun start. This is open to both men and 
women with low gross and net prizes. 

August 26 and 27 will be the annual club championship. 
Scott announced that he is being transferred later in July to one of the Atlanta 

clubs owned by the Cedar Creek Golf Club owners. His replacement is not known at this 
time. 

Also, Julie, our grill manager, is leaving in two weeks for another position. No 
replacement has yet been named. 

Scott mentioned that a former member and ranger, Frank Philpott, died of illness 
last week. A $50 donation will be made in Frank's honor. 

The Red, White, and Blue tournament was a success with over 60 players. 
At this point, several comments of a miscellaneous nature were made regarding 

the course, rules, etc. 
1. A member noted that the #8 tee seems to always be placed in a position where 

it is behind the marker. • 



• 2. The cart path between the 16 th  and 17th  tee has a bad hole that needs to be 
repaired. 

3. A comment about policy during outside tournaments was made. People 
driving beverage carts are often driving while players are teeing off, putting, 
etc. Appropriate dress is another issue in some cases. Generally, it is not 
understood why the club does not do this themselves with qualified personnel. 

4. A question arose as to whether the club would be amenable to letting a non-
member keep a handicap on the computer for a fee in order to have a Cedar 
Creek handicap. 

5. Some clarification about the times and how the club is administering this issue 
in the case of Woodside members is needed. 

6. A good bit of damage is being done to the course by equipment being driven 
through wet spots on the course. 

7. Should equipment operators be required to wear hard hats on the golf course? 
There is a feeling in some cases that they can be in danger of being hit by golf 
balls. 

Tournament Director's Report 
Burt gave the following report in Mike Cornforth's absence: 
1. Club Championship is the next tournament and will be held on August 26-27. 
2. The annual Member/Guest tournament will be held October 28-29. The 

format has yet to be decided. It was agreed that if we plan on doing anything 
very different than the past, it would need to be done soon. 

Old Business 
None. 

New Business 
Ed Griffin suggested we put together a rules clinic and, if necessary, bring in an 

outside expert to lead this. Pat Sullivan was asked to help put this idea into a firm 
proposal in a future meeting. 

After considerable discussion about "special rules" for the dog fights, Paul 
Peccarro made the following motion-" I move that we play the ball down during dog 
fights and tournaments unless the pro shop states that conditions dictate that a lift, clean, 
and place rule be used for that day." Doug Snyder seconded. The motion failed to pass. 

The meeting was properly adjourned at 7:50PM. 

• 
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER REPORT — July 3, 2000 

Date Item Amount Reason Balance 
12/04/99 Balance Beginning Balance 2071.33 
12/18/99 Deposit 270.00 2000 CCGA dues (54) 2341.33 
1/03/00 Expense 9.25 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2332.08 
1/24/00 Deposit 34.00 2-Member Dues, 

3-CCGA Caps 2366.08 
2/00/00 No Activity 2366.08 
3/27/00 Deposit 300.00 Memorial Tournament 2666.08 
3/27/00 Deposit 40.00 8-CCGA Member Dues 2706.08 
3/27/00 Expense 300.00 Donation-Aim Cancer Soc. 2406.08 
4/01/00 Expense 41.50 CCGA Mtg. Ref. (Feb. 

and March) 2364.58 

4/03/00 Expense 21.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2343.58 

5/01/00 Expense 20.25 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2323.33 
7/03/00 Deposit 220_00 Red/White/Blue Tournament 

(Mulligans) 2543.33 
7/03/00 Deposit 100.00 20 — CCGA Member Dues 2643.33 
7/03/00 Deposit 8.00 1 — CCGA Cap 2651.33 

Beginning Balance: $2323.33 
Total Deposits: $328.00 
Total Expenses: $0.00 
Ending Balance: $2651.33 

Submitted by Keith Sizemore 7/03/00 



• 	Cedar Creek Golf Association — 2000 Member Roster 

Albrecht, Kevin 
Andrews, John 
Boone, Alvin 
Brown, Bill 
Chavous, Andy 
Cornforth, Kathy 
Dixon, Ron 
Eden, John 
FerkO, George 
Goldthorpe, Harry 
Griffin, Ed 
Hannigan, Larry 
Holcombe, Bobby 
Johnson, Lou 
Kapp, Chuck 
Kilsdonk, Jerry 
Kowalezyk, George 
Marks, Bill 
Molony, Bill 
Padgett, Jim 
Pecoraro, Paul 
Poinsett, Fred 
Raith, Dennis 
Sizemore, Marc 
Starbuck, Todd 
Sullivan, Jerry 
Sundvall, Dawn 
Thomas, Bob 

Albrecht, Moe 	 Allen, Jim 
Bahen, John 	 Beard, Otis 
Brink, Jim 	 Brock, B.T. 
Brown, John 	 Brown, Steve 
Claflin, Doreen 	 Cooper, Barry 
Cornforth, Mike 	Crawford, Chuck 
Doe, John 	 Eddins, Eddie 
Englhardt, John 	 Fairchild, Doris 
Fruin, Bob 	 -GlasS, Diek 
Gordon, John 	 Gregory, James 
Griffin, Ruth 	 Griffis, Dick 
Hayen, Bill 	 Heath, Kevin 
HoOke, Gil 	 Hooke, Jack 
Jones, Wayne 	 Joyee, Chris 

-Katz, Peggy 	 Kearson, Lamar 
Kolkman, Eugene 	Kothera, Jerry 
LtrtiOri, Don 	 Lloyd, Dan 
Mayancsik, Bernie 	Mclane, Doug 
Nusbaum, Dean 	 Owens, Brad 
Patterson, George 	Payne, Bill 
Peecook, Joel 	 Phillips, Ron 
Polk, Ceeil 	 Profit, Bud 
Sapanaro, Frank 	 Sizemore, Keith 
Snyder, Doug 	 Starbuck, Peggy 
Stillwagon, Ann 	Stillwagon, Jack 
Sullivan, Pat 	 Sundvall, Chuck 
Sykes, Charlie 	 Sykes, Tom 
Wiggins, J.D. 	 Wronsky, Burt 

Updated 7/02/00 — 84 MeniberS 
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATIONTREASURER REPORT — June 5, 2000 

Date Item Amount Reason Balance 
12/04/99 Balance Beginning Balance 2071.33 
12/18/99 Deposit 270:00 2000 CCGA dues (54) 2341.33 
1/03/00 Expense 9.25 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2332.08 
1/24/00 Deposit 34.00 2-Member Dues, 

3-CCGA Caps 2366.08 
2/00/00 No Activity 2366.08 
3/27/00 Deposit 300.00 Memorial Tournament 2666.08 
3/27/00 Deposit 40.00 8-CCGA Member Dues 2706.08 
3/27/00 Expense 300.00 Donation-Am. Cancer Soc. 2406.08 
4/01/00 Expense 41.50 CCGA Mtg. Ref. (Feb. 

and March) 2364.58 

4/03/00 Expense 	- 21.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2343.58 

5/01/00 Expense 20.25 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2323.33 

Beginning Balance: $2343.58 
Total Deposits: $0.00 
Total Expenses: $20.25 
Ending Balance: $2323.33 

Submitted by Keith Sizemore 6/05/00 
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CCGA BOARD MEETING 

August 7, 2000 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, August 7, 2000 at 6:30 p.m. Burt Wronsky 
welcomed everyone in attendance. 10 members were present. 

SECRETARY'S REPORT 
John Andrews read the minutes of the June 5 th  meeting Jack Stillwaggon moved that the minutes 

be accepted as read and Doug Snyder seconded. The minutes were approved 

TREASURER'S REPORT 

In the absence of Keith Sizemore, Burt gave the report Our balance at the beginning of the month 
was $2,65133. During the month we had expenditures of $79.00 , leaving us with a balance of $2,572.33. 
Jack Stillwaggon moved that the report be approved and Mike Cornforth seconded The report was 
approved 

STAFF REPORT 

Lance Bailey presented the staff report. He reported that the Club Championship would be held 
this year on August 26 and 27. Tee times will begin at 8 a tn. Up to date handicaps will be used for the 
tournament 

We will have the usual flights including a championship and senior flight 
As a result of Scott Wilson's transfer to Atlanta, Rocky and Wayne will work more hours in the 

pro shop to replace Scott. Daniel will be replacing Julie in the grill at least for the time being There has 
been some interest expressed by outside parties in leasing the restaurant but no proposals at this point. 

Lance will be teaching a course on 'The Rules of Golf" on the evening of August 17th. The cost is 
a nominal $ 10.00. It will last three hours and cover all the basics. 

A discussion took place at this point on how to encourage more players to attend a course like this. 
Randy has informed us that beginning on Tuesday, Sept 5 th  the greens will be airi:fied again, this 

time using small fines. Randy has been working hard with the maintenace crew on trying to get No. 4 
green back in good condition and believes it will improve over the next few weeks. Also, he assures us 
that the fairways should be back in good shape after two more mowings. 

On Wednesday, Sept 6 th  there will be a trip to Atlanta for golf and baseball. The cost for the golf 
and lodging is $135.00. The baseball tickets are additional for those that choose to attend This was a real 
fun trip last year and it is hoped more will choose to go. 

At this point, some miscellaneous comments were made to Lance regarding golf course 
conditions. 

1.)The grass in waste bunkers on No. 14 has hornets . This needs immediate attention. 
2.) We need to get the word out regarding not moving the 150 yard markers. Players 

need to know that you can get relief but do not remove the posts. 

TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR'S REPORT 

The main focus of discussion during this time was regarding what, if anything, we might do 
differently regarding the upcoming Member-Guest Tournament in October. The consensus of the group 
was that we should explore a better, more "first class" tournament that we would be proud to invite a friend 
to participate in. Lance agreed to put together a proposal to expand this tournament to what would 
hopefully be a better attended event that would include social activities . Mike C. , Jack S. , Burt W. and 
John A. volunteered to be of assistance to Lance in putting this together. The group firmly believes that the 
demand is here for this sort of tournament  if we can put the right package together. 

OLD BUSINESS 



In response to complaints that he has received, Burt raised the issue regarding dropping an 
individual's target from the book in the Dogfight if they have not played in the Dogfight in the past ninety 
days. After considerable discussion, Wayne Jones moved that an individual's Dogfight target remain in the 
Dogfight book for six months before being removed versus the current ninety days. John Andrews 
seconded Wayne's motion. The motion passed. 

A long dicussion ensued regarding the black tees and the course handicapping system. Several 
people do not feel it is equitable. Lance however feels it is equitable once a player has at least ten rounds 
recorded. Also, there was a discussion that it would be more equitable if we could have handicaps by hole 
for the black tees. Wayne Jones has agreed to review the cards of black tee players over the next several 
weeks to move along the process of handicapping the black tees. 

Jack Stillwaggon moved that the meeting be adjourned and George Patterson seconded. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8 p.m. 

• 

• 
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CCGA BOARD MEETING 
September 5, 2000 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, September 5, 2000 at 6:30 p.m. 
Burt Wronsky, President, welcomed everyone in attendance. Six members were present. 

Secretary's Report 
John Andrews read the minutes of the August 7th  meeting. Andy Hendrix moved 

that the minutes be approved as read and Doug Snyder seconded. The minutes were 
approved. 

Treasurer's Report 
Keith Sizemore gave the report. The balance at the beginning of the month was 

$2,341.33. Our balance at the end of the month was $2,283.87. The most notable 
expenditure was $286.46 for 18 CCGA straw hats. Doug Snyder moved that the report 
be approved. Andy Hendrix seconded the report and it was approved. John Andrews 
noted that we had four additional members now qualified for straw hats by their 
attendance during the past 12 months. They are: Bernie Mayansik, George Patterson, 
Doug Snyder and Otis Beard. John agreed to give Lance a memo stating this so these 
members can get their hats at their convenience. 

Staff Report 
Mike Hoffstetter presented the report. Beginning Monday September 5 th  small 

tines will be used on the greens. This process should take only two days and the greens 
should heal quickly. 

Mike explained the upcoming Member-Guest tournament details. This will be 
held on October28th and 29 th. This could represent the largest golf/social activity yet 
held at the Club. A minimum of 30 two person teams will be necessary to make this 
event a reality. It was agreed that we need to get members to support this tournament. 

Adam Powell has been added to the staff and will work three to four days per 
week in the Pro Shop. 

A three person Breakfast Scramble is planned for Friday, September 29 th, with a 9 
a.m. shotgun start. 

September 25th is Member Appreciation Day and green fees will be waived along 
with discounted items in the grill. 

A discussion ensued regarding the black tees. Basically, there is a difference of 
opinion regarding how the computer handles black tee handicapping. Mike reviewed his 
understanding of how the computer deals with black tee handicapping. No agreement on 
this matter was reached. 

Also, in response to comments raised by several members regarding handicaps, 
Burt believes- CCGA should consider forming a handicap committee next year and will 
bring this matter to the attention of the members at our December Annual meeting. 

In addition, it was noted that there have been complaints from some participants 
about some players improperly switching golf balls during tournaments and dog fights. 
After some discussion, it was agreed that we will will take steps to further publicize to 
all participants that the "one ball rule" applies to all tournaments and dog fights and 



• 	
should be strictly adhered to by players. 

Finally,a suggestion was made to encourage players to leave rakes in the middle 
of stand traps in order to lessen the chances that balls are caught by rakes. 

Old Business 
In response to a previous request, Andy Hendrix presented further information 

regarding the Master's City Golf Tournament for under privledged children. After 
reviewing the information that Andy handed out, and some discussion, it was agreed to 
proceed with a $125 contribution. This contribution had been tentatively approved at a 
previous meeting pending Andy bring us further information. 

New Business 
John Andrews talked about the Member-Guest Tournament and what the CCGA 

could do-to support this event as an organization in order to help ensure it's success. It 
was agreed that the two areas that we most likely could help the most would be: 

1.)-Participate ourselves and encourage others. 
2.) Enlist contribution from corporate sponsors. 

Doug Snyder discussed the need for a computer to help calculate the handicaps 
for the dog fight. After a long discussion, it was agreed that we need to better understand 
what it will cost, how to help pay for it and how to get a computer program developed to 
calculate the handicaps. Doug agreed to do the investigation of these matters and bring 
the information back to a future meeting. 

• Andy Hendrix moved that the meeting be adjourned and Otis Beard seconded. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8 p.m. 

• 
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER REPORT - Sept. 4, 2000 

Date Item Amount Reason Balance 
1/03/00 Beginning Balance 2341.33 
1/03/00 Expense 9.25 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2332.08 
1/24/00 Deposit 34.00 2 - Member Dues, 

3 - CCGA Caps 2366.08 
2/01/00 No Activity 2366.08 
3/27/00 Deposit 300.00 Memorial Tournament 2666.08 
3/27/00 Deposit 40.00 8 - CCGA Member Dues 2706.08 
3/27/00 Expense 300.00 Donation - Am. Cancer Soc. 2406.08 
4/01/00 Expense 41.50 CCGA Mtg. Ref. (Feb & Mar)2364.58 
4/03/00 Expense 21.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2343.58 
5/01/00 Expense 20.25 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2323.33 
7/03/00 Deposit 220.00 Red/White/Blue Tournament 

(Mulligans) 2543.33 
7/03/00 Deposit 100.00 20 - CCGA Member Dues 2643.33 
7/03/00 Deposit 8.00 1 - CCGA Cap 2651.33 
7/03/00 Expense 29.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2622.33 
7/12/00 Expense 50.00 Am. Cancer Society 

(Memory of Frank Philpot) 2572.33 
8/01/00 No Activity 2572.33 
9/04/00 Expense 288.46 18 - CCGA Straw Hats 2283.87 

Beginning Balance: $2572.33 
Total Deposits: $0.00 
Total Expenses: $288.46 
Ending Balance: $2283.87 

Submitted by Keith Sizemore 9/04/00 

• 
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CCGA BOARD MEETING 
October 2, 2000 

The meeting was called to order on Monday October 2, 2000 at 6:30 p.m. Burt 
Wronsky welcomed everyone in attendance. 16 members and guests were present. 

Secretary's Report 
John Andrews read the minutes of the September 5 th  meeting. The minutes were 

moved and seconded to be approved as read. The minutes were approved. The Secretary 
was asked to follow up with Doug Snyder to encourage him to report back to the group 
what he has learned regarding the possibility of us using a computer to assist the score 
keeping of the dog fights. 

Treasurer's Report 
Keith Sizemore gave this month's Treasurer's report. Our beginning balance on 

September 1 was $2,283.87 and our ending balance was $2,173.87. Total deposits were 
$15.00 and total expenses were $125.00. The treasurer's report was moved to be 
accepted as read and there was a second. The report was approved. 

Following the Treasurer's report, Dan Lloyd asked for time to introduce a guest. 
Dan introduced Richard Church who spoke on behalf on Habitat for Humanity. Richard 
is seeking volunteers to supplement the staff of volunteers currently working in the 
greater Aiken community. Richard explained what Habitat was all about and what had 
been accomplished thus far in Aiken. There are many ways to volunteer to help Habitat 
and the need is great. 

Staff Report 
Lance Bailey gave the staff report. Beginning Tuesday, October 3, overseeding 

will begin. This year we will be overseeding the course "wall to wall". This means that 
unlike last year the roughs will also be overseeded. Because of this a lot of watering will 
be necessary during October. 

Lance explained the arrangements for the Member-Guest Tournament and that we 
definitely plan on going forward with the tournament. All aspects that previously had 
been discussed will be done during the tournament including the Saturday night dinner 
with the Chef from Eagle's Watch in Atlanta. 

Randy and Melissa Richardson had a son on September 15 and our 
groundskeeping assistant Billy Molony is expecting a son also this month of October. 

There is now a golf fitness trainer in the area who is giving classes. These classes 
are held at noon at Odell Weeks Recreation Center. Brochures are available in the Pro 
Shop regarding details on these classes. 

There will be several outsides tournaments held at Cedar Creek during the month 
of October. All are scheduled at times that should not ordinarily interfere with members 
being able to play their normal scheduled events. 

On Thurday , October 12, the dogfight will start at 8 am as a result of one of the 
outside tournaments. This should be the only schedule change necessary this month. 

Old Business 
Relative to the issue of purchasing a computer for score keeping for the dogfight, 



• Jerry Sullivan mentioned that he had spoken with Marty Katz, and that he indicated a 
willingness to work with us on developing a program for this purpose. 

New Business 
Bob Fruin raised the issue of tee times relative to the dog fight and questioned 

why women who participate in the dog fight are allowed to tee off before the shot gun 
start at 9 aim? A fairly lengthy discussion ensued with various points of view being 
discussed about whether this was fair or not. It was determined during the discussion that 
this is currently only occuring on Thurday's at 8 a.m. and before the normal 9a.m. 
shotgun start. Burt then asked for a motion that stated that no one can be in the dog fight 
unless they tee off at the regular 9 a.m. shotgun start. Bob Fruin so moved. The motion 
died for the lack of a second. Following this, Otis Beard and Keith Sizemore jointly 
moved that on Thurday's of dogfights, women participating in the dogfights will be 
permitted to tee off before the normal 9 a.m. shotgun start. The motion was seconded and 
was passed. If this were to happen on Tuesdays, we would need a further discussion, 
motion and vote. 

Burt noted that a Nominating Committee needed to be formed for the purpose of 
nominating a new set of officers for next year. Otis Beard, Jerry Sullivan and John 
Andrews volunteered to serve on the Committee and report back at the next meeting with 
proposed list of nominees. 

Andy Hendrix moved that the meeting be adjourned and Otis Beard seconded. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER REPORT - Oct. 2, 2000 

Date Item Amount Reason Balance 
1/03/00 Beginning Balance 2341.33 
1/03/00 Expense 9.25 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2332.08 
1/24/00 Deposit 34.00 2 - Member Dues, 

3 - CCGA Caps 2366.08 
2/01/00 No Activity 2366.08 
3/27/00 Deposit 300.00 Memorial Tournament 2666.08 
3/27/00 Deposit 40.00 8 - CCGA Member Dues 2706.08 
3/27/00 Expense 300.00 Donation - Am. Cancer Soc. 2406.08 
4/01/00 Expense 41.50 CCGA Mtg. Ref. (Feb & Mar)2364.58 
4/03/00 Expense 21.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2343.58 
5/01/00 Expense 20.25 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2323.33 
7/03/00 Deposit 220.00 Red/White/Blue Tournament 

(Mulligans) 2543.33 
7/03/00 Deposit 100.00 20 - CCGA Member Dues 2643.33 
7/03/00 Deposit 8.00 1 - CCGA Cap 2651.33 
7/03/00 Expense 29.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2622.33 
7/12/00 Expense 50.00 Am. Cancer Society 

(Memory of Frank Philpot) 2572.33 
8/01/00 No Activity 2572.33 
9/04/00 Expense 288.46 18 - CCGA Straw Hats 2283.87 
9/04/00 Expense 125.00 Masters City Golf Assoc. 2158.87 
10/02/00 Deposit 15.00 3-CCGA Member Dues 2173.87 

Beginning Balance: $2283.87 
Total Deposits: $15.00 
Total Expenses: $125.00 
Ending Balance: $2173.87 

Submitted by Keith Sizemore 10/02/00 

• 



CCGA BOARD MEETING 
November 6, 2000 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, November 6, 2000 at 6:30 p.m. 
Burt Wronsky welcomed everyone in attendance. 16 members and guests were 
present. 

Secretary's Report 
In the absence of John Andrews, Don Lemon read the Secretary's Report of 

the October rd  , 2000 meeting. A motion was made and seconded and the minutes 
were approved as read. 

Treasurer's Report 
Keith Sizemore presented the financial report. 

Beginning Balance $2,172.87 
Total Deposits 10.00 
Total Expenses 36.45 
Ending Balance $2,147.42 

Keith noted that we now have 89 members. A motion was made to accept the 
report and this was seconded. The report was approved. 

Staff Report 
Mike lloffstetter presented the staff report. Mike thanked the group for its 

participation in the Member/Guest tournament played in October. He and 
everyone who participated agreed that this was well done and enjoyed by all who 
played. 

Mike noted that the annual Christmas Sale would be held in the Pro Shop 
the evening of November 26 th. 

It was reported that we are having a big problem with range balls 
disappearing!! 15 to 20 bags are walking away each week. DO NOT TAKE RANGE 
BALLS FROM THE RANGE. 

Adam Powell was introduced. Adam is a new member of the staff working in 
the Pro Shop. 

170 seniors played at Cedar Creek on November 6 6. On November 20th  the 
Baptist Seniors will be playing here with a 9:00 am shotgun start. Thanksgiving golf 
will be limited to a 9:00 am shotgun start for anyone wanting to play. 

It was mentioned to Mike that a pot hole in the cart path on #2 hole is in need 
of repair. Jack Stillwaggon commented that more porta johns are probably needed 
now that more houses are going up near fairways. Burt asked that more trap rakes 
be made available along with replacing broken ones. 

Tournament Director's Report 
Mike Cornforth stated that in his opinion the Member/Guest was an 

overwhelming success. Also, the Association Tournament will be held on December 
2, 2000. This will be a handicap tournament. The Annual Business meeting will be 
held the same day following play and lunch will be served. The cost will include 
$5.00 for 2001 association dues. 

Old Business 
Comments were made that new residents fail to get good information about 



• 

• 

membership in the association.  It was agreed that this information should he 

included from time to time in the Cedar Creek newatettee,. 
Doug Snyder made an excellent presentation regarding the purchase of a 

computer for keeping dog fight statistics versus the current method of doing this by 
hand. A motion was made by Ron Phillips and seconded by Mike Cornforth to buy 
a computer and start charging $1.00 per dog fight, beginning November 14 th, until 
the computer is paid for. CCGA will advance up to $1 9000 to buy  the computer, 

After much discussion, the motion was approved. It was noted that 
voluntary programming assistance is available. Also, Doug Snyder has agreed  to 
review the purchase of a computer and its use at the Annual Meeting. 

Jerry Sullivan ;  on behalf of the Nominating Committee, presented the 
following slate of officers who have agreed to  serve if elected for the yeur 

President 	 Don Lemon 
Vice-President 	 Joel Peecook 

Paul Pecoraro Treasurer 
Secretary 	 John Andrews 
Tournament Director 	Put Sullivan 
Additional nominations will he accepted at the Annual Meeting. 

Burt Wronsky noted that he has  had several players object to the way 
tournament prizes are handled for low gross and low net. Specifically, there is an 
objection to the payouts being equal when low gross can realistically only be won by 
very few players. There was a discussion regarding this but no decisions were made. 

New Business 
It was agreed that the CCGA should have a handicap committee. Jack 

Stillwaggon agreed to be chairman and Andy Hendrix and Doug Snyder will assist. 
J. D. Wiggins  led a discussion about the old issue of slow play. After much 

discussion and a failed motion to specifically address the issue, we could only agree 
that it is a problem and all players are urged to he aware if they are holding up the 
field and if necessary let groups play through. 

A motion was made by Doug Snyder that beginning with the dog fight in 
December and continuing until warmer weather next Spring, the shot gun start be 
moved from 9:00a.m. back to 10:30aAn. The motion was seconded by Ron Phillips 
and the motion carried. Mike H. will check with Lance to see how well the club can 
accommodate this proposed new starting time. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER REPORT - Nov. 6, 2000 

Date Item Amount Reason Balance 
1/03/00 Beginning Balance 2341.33 
1/03/00 Expense 9.25 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2332.08 
1/24/00 Deposit 34.00 2 - Member Dues, 

3 - CCGA Caps 2366.08 
2/01/00 No Activity 2366.08 
3/27/00 Deposit 300.00 Memorial Tournament 2666.08 
3/27/00 Deposit 40.00 8 - CCGA Member Dues 2706.08 
3/27/00 Expense 300.00 Donation - Am. Cancer Soc. 2406.08 
4/01/00 Expense 41.50 CCGA Mtg. Ref. (Feb & Mar)2364.58 
4/03/00 Expense 21.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2343.58 
5/01/00 Expense 20.25 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2323.33 
7/03/00 Deposit 220.00 Red/White/Blue Tournament 

(Mulligans) 2543.33 
7/03/00 Deposit 100.00 20 - CCGA Member Dues 2643.33 
7/03/00 Deposit 8.00 1 - CCGA Cap 2651.33 
7/03/00 Expense 29.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2622.33 
7/12/00 Expense 50.00 Am. Cancer Society 

(Memory of Frank Philpot) 2572.33 
8/01/00 No Activity 2572.33 
9/04/00 Expense 288.46 18 - CCGA Straw Hats 2283.87 
9/04/00 Expense 125.00 Masters City Golf Assoc. 2158.87 
10/02/00 Deposit 15.00 3-CCGA Member Dues 2173.87 
9/04/00 Expense 7.85 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2166.02 
10/02/00 Expense 28.60 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2137.42 
11/06/00 Deposit 10.00 2 - CCGA Member Dues 2147.42 

Beginning Balance: $2173.87 
Total Deposits: $10.00 
Total Expenses: $36.45 
Ending Balance: $2147.42 

Submitted by Keith Sizemore 11/06/00 
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CCGA BOARD MEETING 
December 2, 2000 

The meeting was called to order on Saturday, December 2, 2000 at 2:35p.m. by 
President Burt Wronsky. There were 33 members present. 

• 

• 

Secretary's Report 
In the absence of John Andrews, Don Lemon read the Secretary's report of the 

November 6th  meeting. A motion was made and seconded and the minutes were 
approved as read. 

Treasurer's Report  
Treasurer Keith Sizemore was absent therefore Burt Wronsky noted that the 

balance in our account was approximately $2,142.00. 
Staff Report  
Lance Bailey thanked all members for their support of the Club this year. He 

gave a tentative schedule that will be confirmed in the upcoming Sandbagger. The 2001 
Member/Guest Tournament will be held in May and the Club Championship will be in 
August. 

Old Business 
Doug Snyder once again gave a presentation regarding the pros and cons of 

buying a computer to be used for computing the dogfight scoring and payouts. Doug 
noted that we needed good support from the members if we are to act on this. 

Marty Katz gave an excellent presentation on the software he is willing to develop 
and how user friendly the system would be for golfers. 

Approximate cost of purchasing everything needed to do this was estimated to be 
less than $1,000. 

A motion was made by Jack Stillwaggon that the Association should spend up to 
$1,000 to buy a computer system. The motion was seconded by Doug McLane. The 
motion was approved. This motion supercedes a similar motion made in November. The 
computer system will be owned by the Association. 

New Business 
The following slate of officers for the year 2001 was presented by Burt Wronsky. 

No additional nominations were made from members in attendance. Burt then presented 
each nomination individually: 

Don Lemon 	President 
Joel Peecook 	Vice-President 
John Andrews 	Secretary 
Paul Pecoraro 	Treasurer 
Pat Sullivan 	Tournament Director 

Each individual was separately nominated and seconded. All nominations were 
approved. 

In closing the meeting, Burt Wronsky thanked those members who had supported 
the Association during the past year and also those officers who had served with him 
during the year 2000. The meeting was properly adjourned at 3:10 p.m. 
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